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Things continue to change around here as many names seem to be either
debuting or departing. There’s a lot going on at the moment, including
the build to the first regular pay per view in about six months. It’s
time to really start the build towards Redemption and a lot of that could
take place tonight. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

The opening recap looks at Brian Cage beating Bobby Lashley in a big
upset with the rematch taking place tonight. Austin Aries vs. Alberto El
Patron gets some focus as well.

Opening sequence.

Here’s an annoyed Bobby Lashley to rant about everyone wanting to prove
themselves against him. He’s not going to have Cage out here saying he
proved something by winning once on a fluke. Come out here and do it
again.

Bobby Lashley vs. Brian Cage

Lashley knocks Cage off the apron before a bell and hammers away without
taking off his hat and shirt. Cage shrugs it off and gets two off an F5
but Lashley hides behind the referee to avoid the discus lariat. A low
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blow gets two on Cage and Lashley hammers away in the corner while Dutt
mocks Josh for losing his title last week.

Cage grabs a German suplex and a Death Valley Driver for two more,
followed by the apron superplex to drop Lashley again. Lashley gets in a
superplex of his own for two and the spear is good for the same. Instead
it’s the Drill Claw to put Lashley away at 8:06 for Cage’s second
straight win over him.

Rating: C+. Nice power match here and another good way to make Cage look
like the new monster now that Lashley is on his way out. There’s a good
chance that this is Lashley’s last match with the company and that’s
probably the best all around. There’s nothing left for him to do around
here so go back to WWE and see what you can do there.

The announcers preview the show.

Here’s Allie for a chat. Allie isn’t afraid of Su Yung and ACTUALLY
SWEARS as she demands that Yung come out here for a fight.

Allie vs. Su Yung

Non-title. Allie hammers away to start but the superkick is blocked with
a kick to the ribs. Back from a very early break with Allie getting
stomped down in the corner. Yung brings in the kendo stick but Allie
knocks it away. A running dropkick sends Yung into the corner but here’s
Braxton Sutter to beg Allie’s forgiveness. Allie doesn’t care and gets
two off a Codebreaker but Yung hits her with the kendo stick for the DQ
at 7:44.

Rating: D. Not a good match but clearly just there to advance us to the
likely title match at Redemption. Yung is a more sinister Rosemary and
that’s a good way to play off of Allie. She can be a good first title
defense as Allie needs to get away from being Gail Kim’s fangirl for a
long time. There’s potential in Allie, but she needs some big wins.

Rosemary wants to face Taya next week and finish this once and for all.

Matt Sydal and Josh Matthews rant about Austin Aries and want to get rid
of him once and for all. Sydal is ready for Petey Williams at Redemption



but next week, Josh will face Petey himself. Egads.

KM sends Richard Justice to the ring for a match.

Post break, KM comes to the ring and berates Justice for being a fat
embarrassment to wrestling. Well yeah. After some more fat jokes, Justice
starts crying. KM: “I’m sorry I have to say this to your face. I would
have said it behind your back but my car only has a half a tank of gas.”
Fallah Bahh comes in with Josh saying fat shaming is bad. The Cult of Lee
comes in and beats down Bahh, bringing in Tyrus for the real save. A six
man is likely for next week.

Eli Drake is ready to win the other briefcase so tonight he can swim in
gold like Scrooge McDuck.

Taiji Ishimori vs. Johnny Impact

They fight over wristlocks to start until Johnny takes over with a
headlock and front facelock. A dropkick puts Impact on the floor as the
announcers try to dub him Johnny Gorgeous. Ishimori’s middle rope
moonsault to the floor puts Johnny down again and they’re both a bit
winded.

Back in and Johnny wins a slugout before taking Ishimori down without too
much trouble. A standing shooting star gives Johnny two but his sunset
bomb is countered into a hurricanrana for two. Not that it matters as
Impact is right back with a running knee to the face, followed by
Starship Pain for the pin at 7:55.

Rating: C+. Not bad here but the hyping of “FOR THE FIRST TIME EVER” was
a bit of a stretch here. They’re both good, but I need something a bit
stronger for that to be the match’s selling point. Johnny winning helps
set him up for Kongo Kong, because Impact Wrestling is the kind of
promotion where you have Alberto El Patron fighting for the World Title
and Kongo Kong feuding with Johnny Impact.

Post match here are Jimmy Jacobs and Kong to destroy Impact. Johnny
fights back and hits a dive to clear out the villains.

Long video on Aries vs. El Patron. Aries recently returned and won the



World Title after fighting to get where he is. Alberto talks about being
from Mexico and having to fight for his one shot. He was stripped of the
World Title and needs a chance to get it back on his own (this is talked
about with shots of the domestic violence headlines shown).

They both know they can’t get in the other’s head and they both need to
be ready for the fight of their lives. Aries knows he can’t intimidate
Alberto because he’s been on the biggest stage so he’ll just have to beat
him. It’s about redemption for both of them. This ran nearly eight
minutes and was really good stuff as there’s actually a story there.

Moose would love to win another briefcase.

Classic Clip: Kurt Angle vs. Jay Lethal from No Surrender 2007. That’s
still a great job of putting someone over and I’m sure Angle had
something to do with the decision.

LAX doesn’t care who leaves with the briefcase.

Moose vs. Eli Drake

Winner gets both briefcases. Moose wastes no time in dropkicking Drake
outside and then lawn darting him onto the apron. Drake posts him though
and we take a break. Back with Drake hitting a guillotine legdrop and
hitting a powerslam. The E-LI-DRAKE elbow gets two and we hit the
chinlock.

Drake gets the same off a neckbreaker but misses a charge and gets caught
with a buckle bomb. The Game Changer hits the referee (erg) so here’s OVE
to take out Moose. Cue Eddie Edwards for the save and Jake Crist takes a
powerbomb from Moose. Drake picks up the bat and hits Moose in the face
for two, followed by the Gravy Train for the pin at 13:38.

Rating: C. I’m so over OVE. They’re not entertaining, they’re not very
good, and their whole thing is hitting someone in the face with a bat,
which apparently doesn’t work very well. The match was just a match until
the ending, when things got a little stupid. I like Drake winning though
as he’s the more interesting of the two (better promo at least) and
thankfully they’re leaving him in the main event at least for now.



Overall Rating: C+. Nice show this week with some good wrestling and
story advancement as they’re getting ready for what should be a solid pay
per view. They also got some stuff ready for next week, which is always a
welcome addition to any show. Just deliver on what you’ve set up and
things will be fine.

Results

Brian Cage b. Bobby Lashley – Drill Claw

Allie b. Su Yung via DQ when Yung used a kendo stick

Johnny Impact b. Taiji Ishimori – Starship Pain

Eli Drake b. Moose – Gravy Train

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of the WWE Grab Bag (also available as an e-
book) from Amazon. Check out the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2018/03/23/new-paperback-kbs-gra
b-bag/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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